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The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) and has the honor to transmit the following comments of the delegation of Peru regarding the document under review, entitled “Guidelines for the Preparation of Progress Indicators in the Area of Economic, Social, and Cultural Rights” (OEA/Ser/L/V/II.132):
1.
The document containing guidelines for the preparation of progress indicators in the area of economic, social, and cultural rights, prepared by the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights should be regarded as a valuable tool for shaping the presentation of periodic reports on compliance with the Protocol of San Salvador.
2.
The afore-mentioned document sets out the various aspects to be taken into account when evaluating compliance with the Protocol of San Salvador.  They include two items on which further work may be needed.
2.1
Differentiation between economic and social progress and compliance with the Protocol of San Salvador.  Wisely, the document points out:  “It is not for international monitoring and mechanisms to judge those options that each State has selected in exercise of its sovereignty to realize the rights contained in the treaty.” It says it would, however, be necessary to determine whether those public policies violate rights recognized in the Protocol.  Nevertheless, one might be justified in asking whether considering a specific policy to be contrary to obligations under the Protocol does not in fact amount to a disqualification of said public policy.  In other words, although, theoretically, there is a clear demarcation of the scope for international monitoring, in practice the boundaries would appear not to be so clear-cut. Accordingly, it might be useful to develop this matter further.
Chair of the
Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs
of the Permanent Council of the
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
2.2 Complementarity with the system of periodic reports to the United Nations Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.  Once again the guidelines document rightly points out that the monitoring to be carried out in the OAS framework should not duplicate the activities of the universal follow-up mechanism of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights. Nevertheless, the Report does not clearly establish guidelines for avoiding such duplication.  Further work needs to be done on this, therefore, to ensure that the contents do not overlap.
Washington, D.C., November 14, 2008
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